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SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT

Bridget L. Garabedian, Chair

Keith M. Sullivan, Vice-Chair

Kayla Biagioni-Smith, Clerk

Nicholas G. Parsons, Member

Richard Russo, Jr., Member

SCHOOL ADMINISTRATORS PRESENT

Brenda Theriault-Regan, Superintendent

David A. Libby, Business Manager

CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Garabedian called the June 8, 2022 Regular School Committee meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Ms. Garabedian entertained a motion to convene an Executive Session to discuss strategy with respect to collective

bargaining with employee groups and/or ongoing litigation and/or discussion of personnel matters. The School

Committee will reconvene the School Committee in Open Session.

Discussion of strategy with respect to the Superintendent contract.

Mr. Russo moved, seconded by Ms. Biagioni-Smith, to enter into the Executive Session to discuss strategy with respect

to collective bargaining with employee groups and/or litigation or discussion of personnel matters. The Committee will

return in Open Session.

Roll Call Vote - Voting Yes: Mr. Parsons, Mr. Sullivan, Ms. Biagioni-Smith, Mr. Russo, and Ms. Garabedian. All Aye.

Unanimous vote.  Motion carried 5-0.

At 6:22 p.m., Ms. Garabedian entertained a motion to adjourn the June 8, 2022 Executive Session. Mr. Russo moved,

seconded by Mr. Sullivan. The Committee will reconvene in Open Session.

Roll Call Vote - Voting Yes: Mr. Parsons, Mr. Sullivan, Ms. Biagioni-Smith, Mr. Russo, and Ms. Garabedian. All Aye.

Unanimous vote.  Motion carried 5-0.

ANNOUNCEMENT

Ms. Garabedian announced that the June 8, 2022 Regular School Committee meeting will be televised and recorded

and may be viewed live on Comcast Channel 22 and Verizon Channel 34 or YouTube.com/TewksburyTV.  Under the

Open Meeting Law, the public is permitted to make an audio or video recording of an open session at a public meeting.

Ms. Garabedian inquired if anyone in the audience was recording tonight’s meeting to please identify himself or herself.

Seeing no one, Ms. Garabedian asked Ms. Biagioni-Smith to lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approved 7-20-2022
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MOMENT OF SILENCE

Ms. Garabedian asked that everyone join in a Moment of Silence in observance of the tragedy at the Robb Elementary

School in Uvalde, Texas. The Moment of Silence will also be in remembrance and recognition of Ros Dorrance. Ms.

Dorrance was a third grade teacher and the principal of the Heath Brook School.

RECOGNITION

2022 TPS Retirees

Ms. Regan introduced the 2022 TPS Retires. The School Committee members,  school administrators, staff, and the

TTA Union leader representatives, recognized and celebrated the accomplishments of the Tewksbury Public Schools’

2022 Retirees.

District-wide: Gail Bliss, Occupational Therapist, 28 Years of Service

Loella F. Dewing Elementary School: Mary Abbott, ESP Aide,15 Years of Service

Heath Brook Elementary School: Deborah Brewin, Grade 2 Teacher, 25 Years of Service; Rosemary Coughlan, Case

Manager,15 Years of Service; Donna DePierro, ESP Aide, 20 Years of Service; Mary Kapust, ESP Aide,16 Years of

Service; Donna Sacramone-Greene, Kindergarten Teacher, 24 Years of Service; MaryEllen Zier, ESP Aide, 26 Years of

Service

John F. Ryan Elementary School: Robin Reading, Grade 6 Teacher, 24 Years of Service

John W. Wynn Middle School: James Pringle, Grade 8 Teacher, 22 Years of Service

Tewksbury Memorial High School: Patrick McAndrews, Special Education Teacher, 25 Years of Service; Catherine Stack,

English Teacher, 21 Years of Service

2021-2022 Outstanding Volunteers

Ms. Regan invited the principals and district administrators, forward to speak on behalf of the Outstanding Volunteers for

the 21/22 school year. The School Committee presented the volunteers with a gift and a flower.

Loella F. Dewing Elementary School: Jen Delaney, Molly Ginsburg, Maggie Madden, Tracy Torra, Val Ashe, Travis

Nevers, Juzar Shakir

Louise Day Trahan Elementary School: Judi Boyson

John F. Ryan Elementary School: Paige Impink, Stephanie Kinnon

Tewksbury Memorial High School: Lori Carriere, Carolyn Gaglione

Heath Brook - Trahan PAC: Anna Kaiser, Michelle Robertson, Kim Nadeau, Jennifer Foley, Maureen Ruscio,

Megan Lewis

North Street School: Andrea Hooper, Maggie Madden, Lauren Wagstaff

John Wynn Middle School: Debra Contradi, Debbie Johnson, Christine Paquette, John Stanton

On behalf of the School Committee, Ms. Garabedian thanked the retirees and the school volunteers for their

contributions to the Tewksbury Public Schools.
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STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE REPORT

Notes from Tewksbury Memorial High School: Rania Elouahi, Student Council representative to the School

Committee, introduced herself. Currently, Rania is a freshman at TMHS, a member of the International Club, Student

Council, and track team.

Ms. Elouahi presented the notes from Tewksbury Memorial High School:

Since we’re nearing the end of the school year, there are many activities, as the last few weeks of school are always

jam-packed and full of fun activities along with more stressful ones.

● In March, the Student Council elected new members to be part of the E-Board. They have been getting used to

their new roles and planned several events for the remainder of the year.

● Student Council is planning the club fair and student orientation for incoming freshmen. They have also

proposed a Culture Day.

● TMHS Theater Company put on an astonishing performance of Mamma Mia and announced their next shows,

Girls (in the fall), A Grand Night for Singing (in the winter), and Beauty and the Beast (in the spring).

● Week of June 13th is finals week. Additionally, on June 7th and June 8th, freshmen took the MCAS biology

assessment.

● Senior Projects began on April 6th and were displayed on June 3rd, which was the last day for seniors.

● June 3rd, the childcare preschool center at TMHS had a move-up day, where the children graduated.

● The senior prom was held at the Danversport Yacht Club on June 6th and there will be a senior cruise along

with a senior breakfast soon.

● We are all looking forward to summer vacation and a great upcoming school year1

PRESENTATIONS

2022 Senior Projects

Superintendent Regan introduced TMHS Assistant Principal, Michelle Dick and Brian Gouthro, to present an update on

the Senior Project.

Ms. Dick reported that the project allows students to take the skills they have learned during their high school career and

put those skills to use in the community during their last quarter of high school. Students did research projects, worked in

the community in nursing, trades, law firms and the Tewksbury Police Department. She reported that the Senior Project

is available to every senior at the high school, relating that this year there were 197 participants out of 226 seniors; this

is the highest level of participation yet.  Ms. Dick gave kudos to Brian Gouthro for coordinating with the school

administrators and students to make the project work; he made kids accountable and helped them get sponsors.  Mr.

Gouthro pointed out three examples of the research projects and reported that the projects are a testament to the

diverse interest of the students at the high school.

Ms. Garabedian entertained comments and questions from the School Committee members.

Tewksbury SEPAC End-of-Year Review

On behalf of the Tewksbury Special Education Parent Advisory Committee (SEPAC) Dina Mancini and Maureen

Castiglione presented the Tewksbury SEPAC end-of-year review, reporting on the events they hosted during the

2021-2022 school year.

The School Committee thanked them for the informative presentation from the SEPAC.

TPS Food & Nutrition Services Update

Deb Mugford, Director of the Food and Nutrition Services Department (F&NS), presented an end-of-year review for the

Food & Nutrition Services.  She reported that the FN&S is a self-supporting department. Since 2019 the free and

reduced lunch program has increased by 30%.
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The department has felt the impact of the supply chain issues and increases in prices. She reported on current

legislative matters which may have an impact on the lunch and breakfast program, the department's accomplishments

and goals, and announced that the Food Services department had two successful reviews from the MA Department of

Elementary and Secondary Education: Procurement Review and the Comprehensive Administration Review. Ms.

Mugford responded to questions and comments from the School Committee.

Corning Foundation & S.T.E.A.M. Labs

Dewing Principal Terry Gerrish, Assistant Principal Alexis Bosworth, elementary S.T.E.A.M. Teacher Charity Legvold, and

from the Corning Foundation, Brent Lanterman (Dewing parent) and Syliva Duress, addressed the School Committee

presenting an update on the S.T.E.A.M. labs at the Tewksbury Public Schools. The Corning Foundation has partnered

with the Tewksbury Public Schools on S.T.E.A.M. projects to support the community. The Dewing School received a

$15,000 grant from the Corning Foundation. Ms. Legvold has been instrumental in setting-up the labs relating that the

school has individual units in science for K-2 with alignment to S.T.E.A.M. Corning helped to start a hydroponic indoor

farm at the Dewing School. The Corning Foundation has secured additional funding for the Tewksbury schools.

Ms. Garabedian opened for questions and comments from the School Committee.

CITIIZEN’S FORUM

Ms. Garabedian asked if there was anyone in the audience that wanted to speak on anything on the agenda, and if so,

to please state their name, address, and the specific agenda item that they would like to speak to this evening.

Not seeing anyone, she moved on to approval of the minutes.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Ms. Biagioni-Smith moved, seconded by Mr. Sullivan, to approve the Special School Committee meeting minutes for:

April 26, 2022, April 27, 2022, April 28, 2022, May 3, 2022, and May 5, 2022.  All Aye. Unanimous Vote. Motion carried

5-0.

Ms. Biagioni-Smith moved, seconded by Mr. Parsons, to approve the May 11, 2022, Regular Meeting minutes.  All Aye.

Unanimous Vote. Motion carried 5-0.

SUBMISSION OF PAYMENT OF BILLS

Ms. Biagioni-Smith moved to approve the payroll period ending, May 12, 2022, to be approved and certified in the

amount and categories as shown $1,491,588.61, seconded by Mr. Russo.

Roll Call Vote - Voting Yes: Mr. Parsons, Mr. Sullivan, Ms. Biagioni-Smith, Mr. Russo, and Ms. Garabedian.  All Aye.

Unanimous vote.  Motion carried 5-0.

Ms. Biagioni-Smith moved to approve the payroll period ending, May 26, 2022, to be approved and certified in the

amount and categories as shown $1,501,295.59, seconded by Mr. Sullivan.

Roll Call Vote - Voting Yes: Mr. Parsons, Mr. Sullivan, Ms. Biagioni-Smith, Mr. Russo, and Ms. Garabedian. All Aye.

Unanimous vote.  Motion carried 5-0.

SUPERINTENDENT & STAFF REPORTS

Ms. Regan, Superintendent

Ms. Regan presented an update on the administrative changes in the district for the 2022-2023 school year: Mr. Harding

will be the 2022-2023 principal at the Center Elementary School, Ms. Gerrish is the new principal at the Heath Brook

School, Ms. Bosworth will be staying at the Dewing School, and Ms. DeMorais will be leaving her position at the North

Street School.

The district has posted an opening for an assistant principal at the North Street School to work jointly with Mr. Harding

adding that he will be the overseer of both the North Street and Trahan schools.
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The Assistant Superintendent hiring will be completed next week; Ms. Regan will present an update at the July School

Committee meeting. She reported that on May 18th, 19 students were recognized for their Biliteracy achievement. May

26th, she attended the Scholarship Awards Night at the high school stating that through the generosity of donors, there

was $170,000 in scholarships presented to 123 high school students. Ms. Regan thanked the many volunteers who

helped to make Senior Week a great time for the seniors. STEM updates, Ms. Regan reminded the Committee that two

students from the Ryan School, Brenden Howell and Evelyn Goldstein, made it into the National Invention Convention

competing with another 300 inventors from across the country. Ms. Regan pointed out a couple of pictures in the packet

of the Tewksbury Titans Robotics team competing in the WPI BattleCry 2022 event this past weekend. She offered

congratulations to the team for winning one of the six judges awards, the Phantom Fighter.

Mr. Libby, Business Manager

Mr. Libby reported that the Business Office is putting out bids to resurface a classroom wing at the Wynn Middle School.

They have also put out-to-bid to expand the Dewing Office, to bring back the nurses suite back to the main office and to

include security updates. He reported that they had an audit on the copier usage in the district and the recommendation

was to reorganize resources back into schools and move away from a centralized copy center.  This would be a major

change, we are going to research and explore the recommendation during the 2022-2023 school year. He reported that

annually the district reports to the state on every dollar spent and earned. A firm conducts an end-of-year audit on the

report. He was happy to say we received the results of the end-of-year audit reporting that there were no findings. Mr.

Libby addressed Mr. Sullivan, informing him that he is still working on his request for information relative to the public

record requests; he will report on his findings at the July meeting.

CONSENT AGENDA

Ms. Garabedian asked if any member had questions and/or comments on any item on the Consent Agenda. Seeing

none, Ms. Garabedian asked for a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.

Ms. Biagioni-Smith moved, seconded by Mr. Russo, to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. All Aye. Unanimous

Vote. Motion carried 5-0.

Correspondence

None

Enrollment Update

None

PERSONNEL ITEMS

New Hires: Sandra Georgopoulos, Education Support Personnel Aide at the Dewing School, effective August 29, 2022;

Jason Haggerty, Education Support Personnel Aide at the Wynn Middle School, effective May 11, 2022; Stacey

Mulholland, District-wide Technology Integration Coach, effective August 29, 2022; Milissa Pasquarosa, Education

Support Personnel Aide, effective August 29, 2022

Transfers: Maria Campo, transfer from the position of  MSNT at the Dewing School to the position of Kindergarten

Teacher at the Heath Brook School, effective August 29, 2022; Ben Clasby, transfer from the position of Grade 4 Teacher

at the Trahan School to the position of Grade 4 Teacher at the North Street School, effective August 29, 2022; Christine

Strickler transfer from the position of Development Learning Center Gr. 3 & 4 at the North Street School to the position of

Developmental Learning Center Preschool Teacher at the Dewing School, effective August 29, 2022

Retirements - None

2022-2023 Reappointments

Jason Haggerty - Education Support Personnel Aide, John Wynn Middle School

Chrissy Souder - School Adjustment Counselor, Tewksbury Memorial High School

Francesca Pasciuto - School Adjustment Counselor, North Street School



Tewksbury School Committee
Regular SC Meeting
June 8, 2022

Lori Ann Babineau - Food & Nutrition Services

Heidi Brooks - Food & Nutrition Services

Jenifer Ambrose - Food & Nutrition Services

Nancy Ackerley - Food & Nutrition Services

Appendix B Athletics

Brooke Pacheco - TMHS Girls Varsity Soccer Coach, effective August 22, 2022

Jamie Bruno - Girls Varsity Field Hockey Coach, effective July 1, 2022

Appendix B Co-Curricular Activities

Document in Consent

Appendix B TMHS Athletics

Document in Consent

Acceptance of Donations/Gifts - None

Fundraisers/Raffles - None

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Elementary School Building Committee

Mr. Sullivan reported that the new elementary school project is on time and on budget. The Center School has been

taken down. He reported that the Elementary School Building Committee will be meeting tomorrow night, June 9th, at

6:00 P.M.

Tewksbury SEPAC

Ms. Biagioni-Smith reported that she attended the May 19th SEPAC reorganization meeting. She added that they have

PAL spots open if anyone would like to be a school liaison for the SEPAC. She reported that the SEPAC’s final business

meeting will be held on May 16th.

Wellness Advisory Committee

Mr. Russo announced that the Wellness Advisory Committee rescheduled the June 1st meeting to June 15th.

Policy Sub-Committee

Mr. Sullivan reported that the Policy Sub-committee is comprised of Ms. Garabedian, Ms. Theriault-Regan and himself.

The Policy Sub-Committee meetings are open meetings, they are open to the public but not for public participation.

Comments may be submitted to any one of the members of the Sub-Committee. He reported that the Policy

Sub-Committee has begun a review of the policy manual as many of the policies have not been reviewed since 2013. He

added that the Massachusetts Association of School Committees does our policy recommendations and there will be

many policies reviewed that will not require updates.

POLICY CHANGES, PROPOSALS, AND ADOPTIONS

Ms. Garabedian hoped the Committee had an opportunity to review the policies and asked if the Committee members

had any questions or comments regarding the suggested updates to the following policies.

Policy BEDH, Public Comments: Mr. Russo commented that who can attend the meetings should be clarified in the

policy. He also would like the length of time on the agenda to be reflected in the policy. Ms. Biagioni-Smith inquired if

there is a time limit to sign-in. There were no further comments.

Mr. Sullivan presented some insight into the revisions to the following policies.  He reported that the Sub-Committee is

reviewing policy BJ, School Committee Legislative Program,  as he is not aware of the School Committee appointing a

member to the Legislative Program and commented that Tewksbury has bipartisan politics.
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He reported that proposed revisions to policy EFD, Meal Charge Policy, are relative to delinquent accounts policy

BEDH-E is an exhibit not a policy and has conflicting information.

Policies for Consideration for Revision on the Informational Reading:

BEDH, Public Comments at School Committee Meetings; BJ, School Committee Legislative Program; EFD, Meal

Charge Policy

Policies for Consideration to Rescind on Informational Reading:

BEDH-E, Guidelines for Public Comments

Policy Reviewed and Adopted with No Changes - Informational Item Only - No Vote Required

EFC - Free & Reduced Priced Food Services

Mr. Sullivan noted that due to Officer Waffles, the Sub-Committee is looking into policy IMG, Animals in Schools, and we

seek input from the town as well. We are also reviewing policy IJOA, Field Trips; JJH- Student Travel, ;and JJH-R,

Student Travel-Regulations. He reported that once the Policy Sub-Committee has determined the date for the next

meeting, the School Committee will be notified. Ms. Garabedian reported that we have other agencies and entities in the

community review certain policies for their input.

OLD BUSINESS

2022 Summer School Update

Superintendent Regan reported that the School Committee received the Summer School grid opportunities in the packet;

the information has been shared with families and posted on the website. She announced that the availability for

acceleration grant dollars for Summer School programs is now available. She will provide an update at the July School

Committee meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

TMHS Travel Opportunities for 2022-2023 SY and 2023-2024 SY

Bailey Mahoney addressed the School Committee reporting that the high school is ready to travel. They are proposing

several international opportunities for TMHS students and allowing families a longer time to make smaller payments to

help more kids have the opportunity to participate. We will be able to save money by planning and booking early.

At the recommendation of the Superintendent, Mr. Sullivan moved, seconded by Ms. Biagioni-Smith, to allow for the high

school the opportunity for planning and funding for the TMHS travel opportunities for the 2022-2023 and the 2023-2024

school years, pending final approval of the School Committee with all necessary documentation. All Aye. Unanimous

Vote. Motion carried 5-0.

2022-2023 School Year

February Recess: Lisbon, Seville, and Madrid

April Recess: Hawaii

Memorial Day Weekend: Montreal, Canada

Summer: Berlin, Krakow, Prague, and Budapest

2023-2024 School Year

February Recess: Peru

April Recess: France

Summer: Puerto Rico

2022-2023 Out-of-State Trips for TMHS Athletics - Boys Ice Hockey Team

Mr. Sullivan reported that the champion Boys Ice Hockey team participates in an annual tournament. This will be held in

Maine for one overnight on a date to be determined in December 2022.
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Mr. Sullivan moved to approve for the TMHS Boys Ice Hockey team to go to Maine for the annual overnight tournament,

seconded by Mr. Parsons.  All Aye. Unanimous Vote. Motion carried 5-0.

2022 Summer Reading Program

Ms. Regan reported that the 2022 Summer Reading Program information is in the Committee packet and posted on the

district website. She commented that the Wynn School had great success with the one-school-one-book assignment last

year, that they will do it again. We have partnered with the Tewksbury Public Library, they will have books available, and

they are also offering several reading opportunities over the summer for kids.

Appointment to the Tewksbury Diversity, Equity & Inclusion Advisory Committee (TDEIAC)

Ms. Garabedian reported that the School Committee needs to re-appoint a member to the TDEIAC, a Sub-Committee of

the Select Board.  Mr. Parsons stated that he would be interested to serve on the TDEIAC for another term.

Mr. Sullivan motioned for the School Committee to appoint Mr. Parsons to serve as the School Committee’s designee on

the Tewksbury Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Advisory Committee for the 2022-2023 school year, seconded by Mr.

Russo.

All Aye. Unanimous Vote. Motion carried. 5-0.

Vote on Superintendent Contract

Ms. Garabedian opened for comments and/or questions from the School Committee members regarding the contract for

Superintendent Brenda Regan.

Mr. Russo moved to approve the contract between the Tewksbury School Committee and Brenda Regan, seconded by

Mr. Sullivan.

Roll Call Vote - Voting Yes: Mr. Parsons, Mr. Sullivan, Ms. Biagioni-Smith, Mr. Russo, and Ms. Garabedian. All Aye.

Unanimous vote.  Motion carried 5-0.

Superintendent Regan added an informational item to the Superintendent’s Report, reporting that earlier tonight the

district successfully ratified and signed off on the last of the Collective Bargaining Agreements for the Tewksbury

Administrators Group (TAG) and the Food Services. She reported that all seven (7) contracts have been completed.

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MATTERS OF INTEREST

Mr. Sullivan gave a Shout-out! to Ron Drouin, the Best Buddies, Brian Aylward, and all the staff and students that

participate in the 2nd Annual TPS Special Olympics day. He offered congratulations to the Class of 2022 seniors and

families and hopes they enjoy the rest of Senior Week. Ms. Biagioni-Smith reported on several events and wished

everyone a happy Pride Month.  She gave a Shout-out! to all that helped with and supported the Dewing and North

Street Fun Run; on the last day of school there will be an ice cream social/playground event from 12:30-2:30 with the

assistance and support of Officer Welch,Tewksbury Police Department, the school PACS, and the Tewksbury Fire

Department; the Ryan School hosted the Science Wizard event; she attended the Ryan Choir rehearsal; 4th grade’s had

a Luau at the Trahan School last week; the Heath Brook held a field day yesterday; the Trahan and North Street held

field days as well; and there will be free tennis lessons offered in July. Mr. Russo gave a Shout-out! congratulating the

2022 graduating seniors and recognizing them for the many scholarships they received and he thanked the community

for supporting the scholarship program.

Ms. Garabedian thanked Superintendent Regan for the shared spreadsheet with the School Committee of the

end-of-year school events and she thanked the administration and staff for letting them attend the events.  She asked

the School Committee members to start thinking about the superintendent's review. She announced that the

MASC/MASS conference will be held in November asking the Committee members to let her know if they would like to

attend. Ms. Garabedian recognized Mr. Bernard for his time in Tewksbury.
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She also commented that the Wynn PAC recognized the Board of Health for supporting their Food Truck event. Mr.

Sullivan wished the Redmen Girls’ the best of luck as they chase the Girls Softball Championship win.

FUTURE SCHOOL COMMITTEE & FUTURE SUB-COMMITTEE & ADVISORY MEETING DATES

Tewksbury School Committee: July 20, 2022; August 17, 2022 (SC/Admin Workshop (3:00PM) & Regular Mtg

Elementary School Building Committee: June 9, 2022

Tewksbury SEPAC Business Meeting: June 16, 2022.

Tewksbury SEPAC School Safety Sub-committee: TBD

Wellness Advisory Committee: June 15, 2022

Policy Sub-Committee: June 14, 2022; June 21, 2022: June 28, 2022

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

ADJOURNMENT

At 9:21 p.m., Ms. Garabedian adjourned the June 8, 2022 Regular School Committee meeting with a motion from Mr.

Russo, seconded by Ms. Biagioni-Smith. All Aye. Unanimous vote. Motion carried 5-0.

Respectfully Submitted,

Gail Johnson, Recording Secretary

List of documents and exhibits used (GL c.30A, sect 22(a)):

AGENDA

ITEM #

DOCUMENT

1 School Committee Meeting Agenda: Regular Meeting

2 Executive Session Agenda

6 Recognitions: Retirees; Outstanding Volunteers

8 Presentations: SEPAC 21/22 Year End Review; Food Services Year End Update; Corning & STEAM

Labs

10 Minutes: April 26, 2022 Special Meeting Minutes; April 27, 2022 Special Meeting Minutes; April 28,

2022 Special Meeting Minutes; May 3, 2022 Special Meeting Minutes; May 5, 2022 Special Meeting

Minutes; May 11, 2022 Regular Meeting Minutes

11 Submission Of Payment Of Bills: Payroll Period Ending, May 12, 2022, ($1,491,588.61); Payroll Period

Ending, May 26, 2022  ($1,501,295.59)

12 Consent Agenda

15 Policy: BEDH, Public Comments at School Committee Meetings; BJ, School Committee Legislative Program;

EFD, Meal Charge Policy; BEDH-E, Guidelines for Public Comments; EFC - Free & Reduced Priced Food

Services

16 Old Business: 2022 Summer School Update

17 New Business: 2022-2023 Out-of-State Trip for TMHS Athletics - Boys Ice Hockey Team to Maine in

December 2022 (One Night); TMHS Travel Opportunities for 2022-2023 SY and 2023-2024 SY; 2022 Summer
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Reading Program; Appointment to the Tewksbury Diversity, Equity & Inclusion Advisory Committee (TDEIAC)


